



Visit Us Online!



neighborsofcollegeglen.org

May 2025



Join us on Saturday, May 31st from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. for our second annual Bark in the Park event! Come and enjoy a funfilled morning with your furry friends at the Glenbrook Large Dog Park! Our Bark in the Park event promises to be an exciting gathering for all dog lovers. Whether you have a playful pup or a senior dog, there will be something for everyone to enjoy.

Explore the various vendors, and capture the special moments at

our photo booth – perfect for creating lasting memories with your furry companions. Be sure to participate in our raffles and giveaways for a chance to win some fantastic prizes!

This event will take place outside the Glenbrook Dog Park, large dog entrance located off La Riviera and Stream View Way. We can't wait to see you and your four-legged friends there! It's going to be a paw-some day for all!

SactoMoFo Food Trucks are back!



Neighbors of College-Glen is collaborating with Councilmember Eric Guerra Capitol Optimist and SacToMoFo to bring back summer Food Trucks at Oki Park! These delightful events will take place every second Friday from 5 PM to 8 PM, continuing until September and culminating in our annual Movie Night.

Gather your appetite, family, and friends for an enjoyable evening filled with delicious food, laughter, music, and great company at Oki Park!

This year, both NCG and the Councilmember's office will feature special organizations hosting booths that offer valuable information about community opportunities and events. For a list of the featured food trucks each month, be sure to visit SacToMoFo.com!

Teacher Appreciation Day

National Teacher Appreciation
Day is **May 6** and serves as a
reminder to show appreciation
for teachers everywhere.
Neighbors of College-Glen would
like to thank all the teachers
serving our neighborhood for
their time and dedication
educating children. Whether or
not you have children actively in
school, teachers make lasting
contributions and have an
indelible influence on their pupils.



Neighbors of College-Glen encourages you to give thanks to any teachers in your life for their dedicated work, and offers a special thank you to those serving our community at California Montessori Project, Hubert Bancroft Elementary, Phoebe Hearst Elementary, Miwok Middle School, Umoja International Academy, and Rosemont High School. We applaud you!

MAY COMMUNITY EVENTS

5/3	Neighborhood Yard Sale
5/3	Glenville Cir Block Party
5/9	SactoMoFo Food Trucks at Oki Park
5/14	NCG Board Meeting
5/31	NCG Bark in the Park

Events may be submitted for inclusion in this newsletter at board@neighborsofcollegeglen.org.

Please submit your event by the 28th of the month for the next edition.

May is Bike Month

May is Bike Month is returning this May for its 20th year! Get ready for a month filled with exciting in-person events, group rides, prizes, and the online workplace challenge. Celebrating two decades of May is Bike Month promises to be an exhilarating experience.

Cycling is not only a fun activity but also a way to make a positive impact by reducing your carbon footprint and contributing to environmental conservation. It also boosts your health, happiness, and enhances your community. It's definitely a

reason to celebrate!

With the innovative Rate My Routes feature in the Love to Ride app, cyclists can now share feedback on their rides and provide anonymous data for planners to create better and safer infrastructure. Isn't that cool?

Everyone is welcome to participate, whether you're a regular rider or someone who hasn't ridden a bike in years (or ever!). Plus, there are numerous prizes up for grabs! Visit lovetoride.net to learn more.

Soccer is on our minds!



Hey, it's Cash, your youth board representative!

I had so much fun last month talking with kids in the

neighborhood about the Cabana Club opening that I thought I would talk to a few more as we gear up for BAC soccer season. Registration is officially open and here is what the kids are most looking forward to:

What are you looking forward to in the upcoming soccer season?

"I'm looking for to spending time with my teammates and practices and just playing in general because that's the best part of my year," Ellie C. Age 14

"Kicking the ball in the goal and never giving up" Ronan J Age 10

"The most exciting thing is seeing everybody playing with their friends and having fun" Mateo P Age 11

"Playing!" Abby M Age 6

Visit bacsoccer.org for more information on how to register for this season!



Registration OR

A Note from MPT Guerra

As the warmer months start to approach, I am excited to announce that our annual Oki Park Food Truck series will be coming back to Oki Park starting May 9th from 5pm to 8pm. They will be held on the second Friday of the month through September.

My office, Sactomofo, and the Neighbors of College-Glen are working to make this year's food truck series the best one yet! We are planning to connect the neighborhood with more City departments and resources as well as, highlight local organizations that make a difference in the community and the City. We are also working to

get new and exciting food trucks out and host performances by local artists and schools. We have again partnered with the Capitol Optimist and are working together to expand their drink menu by reaching out to local breweries.

I am looking forward to connecting with you all to hear about your families, what has been going on in your lives and in the community and hear about how I can continue to serve you as your Councilmember.

Sincerely, Mayor Pro Tem Eric Guerra



311
CUSTOMER SERVICE

Be sure to utilize the 311 Service Center to address concerns related to public property. Reporting through 311 helps create important data points for the City of Sacramento. You can report problems such as potholes, abandoned vehicles, illegal dumping, and more.

Matters related to private property or criminal acts should be reported to the Sacramento Police Department's nonemergency or emergency lines. Sac PD Non-Emergency: (916) 808-5471



Upcoming Events







Campus Updates



Miwok Middle School

Submitted by MiwokPTO

Join Us for the Miwok Middle School Spring Fundraiser!

Miwok Middle School is hosting a Spring Fundraiser on Saturday, May 17 from 1:00 to 4:00 PM at SacYard Community Taphouse, located at 1725 33rd St, Sacramento, CA 95816. This family-friendly event is a great opportunity to support the school while connecting with fellow Miwok families—past, present, and future!

Guests can look forward to a fun afternoon filled with community spirit, cold drinks, and a silent auction packed with exciting prizes. Whether you're a longtime supporter or new to the Miwok community, this is a perfect chance to get involved and help raise funds for important school programs and activities. Come out and show your Miwok pride—enjoy the spring sunshine, mingle with other families, and bid on great items, all while supporting a great cause.

We hope to see you there!



California Montessori Project

Submitted by CMP Parent Volunteer Coordinator

CMP kicked May off with it's first parent-led jog-athon! The parent support for this event was amazing. There is still time to donate by visiting the QR below!



The end of the school year business continues with Staff Appreciation week starting next week, where the school's Staff Appreciation committee will shower our staff with appreciation! Be sure to thank a staff member if you see them walking into work next week!

NCG Annual Sponsors & Partners









































Learn more about opportunities to become a sponsor or partner by emailing us at board@neighborsofcollegelgen.org.

About Neighbors of College-Glen

Neighbors of College-Glen (NCG) was formed in March of 2023, with the vision of being instrumental in creating a welcoming and inclusive neighborhood through cultural and multi-generational engagement and outreach.

NCG's mission is to preserve and improve the College-Glen neighborhoods in concrete ways through community engagement. Specifically, NCG aims to build community pride, advocate on behalf of its members for services and needs, hold events that build community, and ensure we cherish and protect our local parks.

Our Community Board Meetings are held every third Wednesday of the month at 6pm in person and virtually by request.

NCG is a 501(c)3 and is committed to transparency in all of its endeavors. Each article in this newsletter is written and edited through NCG Board Member collaboration, unless otherwise noted. We hope you enjoy it!

NCG Board

Andrea Doria, President
Kristin Goree , Vice President
Mat Schorn, Treasurer
Ashlee Lopez-Trotter, Secretary
Leni López-Nguyen, Business Rep.
Linda Schaale , Community Rep.
Steven Rogers, Community Rep.
Cathy Hicks, Community Rep.
Cash Stroder, Youth Rep.

For more information about how to serve on the NCG Board, visit us online or send us an email at board@neighborsofcollegeglen.org.

MEETING REMINDER
The next NCG Community
Board Meeting is May 14 at
6pm, in person and virtually
by request. Visit us online
for our agenda and meeting
details.

Print copies provided by our College-Glen Local Business partners LENI LÓPEZ-NGUYEN

